


These are exciting as well as challenging times in the Alaska seafood industry. Interest and demand for
wild fish products is increasing as well as the competition to access these fish. There are very few new
or underutilized fish species to prosecute so we have to do the most with what we have, find better
ways to increase value and remain competitive. This is occurring under the specter of potential changes
in the ocean environment that might upset the status quo in ways we cannot foresee. In moving
forward, we are exploring and investing in new processes and working with our fleets to improve the

quality we receive.

After a devastating fire that destroyed most of our Port Moller processing plant in August 2017, we
have re-committed to the North Peninsula fishery with an all new facility that will be completed for the
upcoming season. This investment is significant. This plant will be fully modern with primary and value-
added processing that will take full advantage of the high-quality summer long sockeye fishery that is
present on the North Peninsula. As with the June fishery, we are very pleased with the steady and
consistent Department management of this valuable fishery and see no reason why it should be

changed at this time.

We value the opportunity to participate in the Board process and have been involved for quite some
time. We really appreciate Board members’ commitment to the process and the often times hard
decisions that you must make. There are many competing voices and opinions on most all of these
issues and there has been a lot of good work done in the past on drafting sound policies to guide you.
We trust that these and the best science available on any given decision will guide you and resuit in
consistent effective management that allows for an effective industry and most importantly, the

protection of the resource.

Sincerely,

Mike Simpson — V¢ dent, Alaska Production



